
 

  

 
 
June 4, 2025 
 
Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Yarmouth Area Manager 
Nova Scotia Department of Public Works 
P.O. Box 280 
Yarmouth, NS B5A 4B2 
 
Request for Brush Cutting on Chemin Tour des Buttes 
 
Dear Ms. Shand,  
 
I am writing to formally request that the overgrown trees and brush along Chemin Tour des Buttes be 
assessed and cut back where necessary. The growth along this road has become excessive, and it is 
now creating safety concerns for motorists. 
 
In particular, it has been noted that school buses are being struck by branches when they meet 
oncoming traffic. This presents a safety hazard not only for the drivers but for the children on board. 
The overgrowth is also reducing visibility and limiting the available space for larger vehicles to pass 
safely. 
 
Given the frequency of use and the importance of this route, especially for school transportation, we 
kindly ask that maintenance crews be dispatched to trim back the trees and brush as soon as possible. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter and your continued commitment to community safety. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Nicole Albright 
Warden 
 
cc: MLA Colton LeBlanc 


